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Chair stated that the survey was drafted for this purpose and that it is the purpose of the working group to 

decide the criteria and make recommendations to this Committee. 

The Chair requested the Committee to nominate a replacement chair for the TFF working group. The Chair 

nominated R6isfn McGuire as replacement subject to her consent, as she was absent from the meeting. Ms 

Walsh noted that the initial timeline for completion of the revisions for May was now extended. 

8. EMT CPC - Simulation

Kathleen Walsh provided an overview noting the Committee last year recommended the Continuous 

Professional Competence (CPC) Report (March 2018) to Council. Council approved the CPC Report and 

Recommendations in principle, at their May 2018 meeting. The CPC subcommittee had recommended the 

development of a standard for conducting a competence assessment using simulation. 'An evaluation of high 

fidelity simulation training for paramedics in Ireland' research document was also circulated to members for 

information purposes. 

The Chair sought an explanation as to why the Executive is exploring the practicalities for setting the standard 

for simulated patient assessment noting that this should sit with a Committee or expert group. The Director 

stated that EMT CPC simulation is needed and while no EMT registrant to date was unsuccessful in meeting 

CPC requirements, including the required amount of patient contacts, it has been identified as an issue for 

some EMTs. Chris O'Connor stated that patient contacts are unverifiable, while a simulated scenario is 

verifiable. 

The Chair advised that the CPC subcommittee determined that simulation should be offered as an alternative 

to patient contacts and this should be actioned. Ricky Ellis stated that it was identified by the CPC 

subcommittee when developing the CPC standard that there is a body of work involved in developing a 

simulation standard to guide the institutions on conduction of simulation. Gareth Eibell stated that the 

uptake for EMT simulation will be minimal, but it should be an option. 

Niamh O'Leary proposed entrusting EMT simulation to the Rls, which could be run like a Megacode OSCE, 

and signed off by the Rls. The Chair noted that this will incur no cost to PHECC. Hillery Collins proposed 

that the test item writing group develop a standard for EMT simulation, approved by the PHECC 

Exam Quality Panel, and this Panel develop the scenarios. The members agreed with both 

proposals. It was agreed that pt November 2019 should be the implementation date, before the next CPC 

cycle starts.

Ricky Ellis cautioned that a PHECC standard should be developed before entrusting EMT simulation to the 

Rls. 

Resolution: That the Education and Standards Committee agree that a standard for EMT Simulation be 

developed by the PHECC Test Item Writing group, approved by the PHECC Exam Quality Panel, and 

distributed to the recognised institutions to manage and implement by ist November 2019 for the next 

EMT CPC cycle. 

Proposed: Niamh O'Leary 

Carried without dissent 

Seconded: Peter McDaid 

A related topic of CPC Programme Implementation was then discussed with reference to the report tabled 

by the Director. The document was discussed at the April Council meeting and Council agreed that the matter 

be referred to this Committee for consideration. Hillery Collins requested clarification about the launch of an 
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